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New Arrangement of Water Sports Centre  
When Thunderstorm Warning is Effective 

 
 Thunderstorm warning commonly occurs in summer in Hong Kong. For the 

effective use of water sports facilities by users, we have reviewed and will implement 

the new arrangement of opening of Water Sports Centre when thunderstorm warning 

is effective. 

 

 The new arrangement will base on the ‘Location-specific Lighting Alert Service’ 

provided by the Hong Kong Observatory. For example, the Water Sports Centre will 

continue to be opened when the lightning signals are shown outside 12km of CUHK 

Water Sports Centre (See Figure 1). On the contrary, the Water Sports Centre will be 

suspended when the lightning signals are shown within 12km of CUHK Water Sports 

Centre (See Figure 2) until there is no lighting within 12km. 

 

Figure 1: Opened Figure 2: Suspended 

  

 

 The captioned new arrangement has now become effective.  Should you have 

any enquiry, please feel free to contact the Water Sports Centre at 2603 6776. 

 

Thank you for your attention.  
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